From: Lis Fields

 Sent:
 18 April 2018 00:56

 To:
 Sheehy, John; Diver, John

Cc: Edie Raff

Subject: Deliveroo scooters and cars parking at the top (east) end of Dobson Close to

access kitchens via steps up to Finchley Road

Attachments: Deliveroo - Top of Dobson Close 19 March 2018.pdf; Deliveroo - Top of Dobson

Close 23 and 31 March and blocking footpath on Finchley Road 17 April 2018.pdf

Dear Mr Sheehy and Mr Diver,

Please find attached the final two of the three files of photos of Deliveroo drivers in Dobson Close and on Finchley Road taken in March and April this year.

Deliveroo delivery scooters - and cars - continue to sweep into Dobson Close, at speeds exceeding the 5mph speed limit, turn up the hill and park at the top, on the double yellow lines there or in the assigned parking spaces of residents.

The drivers then walk up the stairs to Finchley Road, then down the slip road to pick up their food deliveries from the kitchens.

This big increase in traffic is disturbing the residents as the motor scooters have noisy engines - which I hear from my house which is near the T-junction at the bottom of the hill.

Deliveroo delivery scooters - and cars - continue to sweep into Dobson Close, at speeds

exceeding the 5mph speed limit

, turn up the hill and park at the top, on the double yellow

lines there or in the assigned parking spaces of residents.

The drivers then walk up the stairs to Finchley Road, then down the slip road to pick up

their food deliveries from the kitchens

This big increase in traffic is disturbing the residents as the motor scooters have noisy en

gines - which I hear from my house which is near the T-junction at the bottom of the hill

Deliveroo delivery scooters - and cars - continue to sweep into Dobson Close, at speeds

exceeding the 5mph speed limit

, turn up the hill and park at the top, on the double yellow

lines there or in the assigned parking spaces of residents.

The drivers then walk up the stairs to Finchley Road, then down the slip road to pick up

their food deliveries from the kitchens

.

This big increase in traffic is disturbing the residents as the motor scooters have noisy en

-

gines - which I hear from my house which is near the T-junction at the bottom of the hill I hope that Camden will recognise that the food preparation side of the business is inextricably linked to the delivery side of the business and therefore any planning applications cannot be considered separately - i.e. without also considering the impact of the collection/deliveries on the surrounding community.

Best Wishes,

Lis Fields

